January 2010

Dear Neighbours;

It is that time of year again – your annual dues need to be forwarded to our new treasurer, Dorothy Allman.  They remain at $65.00 and are due by return mail.  Please us the return envelope Dorothy has provided.  Thanks for your prompt consideration of this matter.  You may wish to note that we have had a proposal that our dues be raised a significant amount this year.  This proposal will be a motion at the meeting in May.  If you do not attend the meeting, we will assume that you are in favour of the increase in dues.

Once again, it’s been a busy year for the Executive.  We owe many thanks to all who have helped carry out various projects.  Thanks to our secretary Ruth Hubley, for her continued communications with the Ministry of the Environment regarding our dam on the Head River.  We have once again had complaints from a few cottagers on Sunset Beach Shore.  They want the water levels lowered to improve their beaches.  Should we lose the dam, the water levels will return to those of the 1950’s – if your cottage is between the bridge and the Wittkopp’s, the water levels will be very low.

Thanks to Bill Wood and his gang or dam inspections and maintenance.  You are all so appreciated!

John Williams, Steve Brown, Bob Taylor, Julie Dowhaluk – thanks for your efforts in brushing the road so that we are able to get our Limited Service Contract.  We spent $1600 on gravel to meet the specifications set out by the City of Kawartha Lakes.  It was a trying summer, to say the least.  Thanks to all who did not complain about the potholes – we did our best to get the road in shape as quickly as we could.
Thanks, Steve Brown, for cleaning up branches that were that were piled for over a year at the side of the road near Copper Lane.  It looks much better.

When renting your property, please post rules for use of your property and consideration of your neighbours in a conspicuous place.   Secure garbage containers must be provided for placement at the side of the road to avoid animals getting into the garbage.  Thanks Gloria Taylor, Lisa ad Kelly Brown for cleaning up messes.  A reminder, If you are discarding old toilets, etc., do not throw them in the swamp.  Get a tag at the Service Centre in Coby and your garbage will be picked up.
Under no circumstances is anyone to use fertilizer on your lawn.  Please be aware of the damage it does to our lake.  If you have ever seen Lake Scugog’s weeds, you know how devastating fertilizers can be on the environment.  Please don’t use them. 

Please remember that you have elected your executive to represent your interests on your behalf.  Your cooperation is essential.

Please plan to attend the annual meeting on Sunday, May 24th, 2010 (the Sunday following the long weekend).  It will be held in the Seniors Hall in Norland in the old municipal building at 10:00 a.m. sharp.  Please note the change in time.  Lloyd Robertson, is planning ot attend and will answer questions you may have regarding the City of Kawartha Lakes.  See you there!  Ruth Hubley, our secretary, and I will be stepping down from our executive positions.  We, quite frankly, have had enough.  We are expecting Dave Sweatman to take over as president.  So far we do not have a secretary so if you are interested, please make it known.  We will also need a vice-president.  Ruth and I have worked diligently over the last three years to fulfill our mandate.  Therefore, we expect those who follow us on the executive to have time tot get used to your positions without the pressure we experienced.

Hope you had a safe and happy  holiday season.  Best wishes for a happy and healthy new year!

Sincerely, 

Susan Adderely

President

